KIWANIS FINGER LAKES DIVISION
June 3, 2024

The meeting was called to order at 6:30pm by LG Christine Mltchell. LG Elect Pam Metting led the
pledge and LG Chrsitine gave an invocation. Division VIP members were recognized by LG Chris.
Due to the absence of the Secretary, Gabe from Canandaigua was asked to take minutes.

The roll call of clubs:

Brighton O
Bushnell’s Basin-Pittsford 3
Canandaigua 3
Eastern Wayne 1
Farmington Victor 1
Geneva 0
Honeoye Falls-Lima-Mendon 2
Lakeshore Rochester 0
Newark 1
Penfield-Perinton 0
Seneca Falls-Waterloo 1
Webster 1
The Secretary Report from the April meeting was approved.
LG COMMENTS

A $10 per member dues for Division in 2024-2025 is anticipated, Lt. Gov Elect Pam lowered the amount
to help clubs with the likely dues increase from International and District. Pam will present Budget in
October (65-70 Members).

July 29 will be the Division's Training for Officers. It will be held at the Wood Library in Canandaigua
starting at 5:30pm. Incoming Club Officers are expected to attend.

Plans are underway for the Passing of the Banner and Testimonial Dinner on August 5th.

Roberta asked for address for Sneakers as they have more to send out.

LG Christine spoke about her move and will send out new address. While her distance to the Division
will be greater, she will make every attempt to stay abreast, and hopes that we can help each other out

in the meantime.

Mention was made that there will also be a Dues increase anticipated at the District Convention, in
addition to the $25 increase proposed by International.

BBP Garden Tour will be July 27th. Pre-Sale tickets are $18. For AD opportunities contact Deb Rought.



Division/Club awards from Mid-Winter were presented and announced:
Barb-Distinguished Kiwanian.

Christine-Distinguished Kiwanian.

Honeoye Falls and Geneva- Distinguished Clubs

FL Division- Most new members and New Club honors.

A general discussion was held on making the Lt. Governor position a 2-Year position. Those present
were in favor of that taking place, and also felt the same should be an option for individual Clubs in
the Division due to difficulty of getting leadership commitments, as well as lack of time to accomplish
longer term goals throughout Kiwanis. LT. Governor will look further for information.

ADJOURNMENT The meeting was closed at 8 pm

Next Division is scheduled at Flaherty’s in Macedon on August 5th, which will also be the Annual Passing
of the Banner and Testimonial Dinner.

June 3, 2024 at 6:30pm
Respectfully submitted

Gabe Cinquegrana
Acting Note Taker






